
BULLETIN

It has been brought to the Club’s attention that some non-tank 
vessels, especially tugs and crew boats, have been engaging 
in the malpractice of carrying oil as cargo in ballast tanks 
and other void spaces. Notwithstanding the illegality of such 
operations, we would like to highlight the dangers associated 
with carriage of oil cargoes in non-designated spaces.

Cargo and ballast spaces must be segregated at all times 
unless in case of emergency. Unlike designated cargo oil tanks, 
the ballast tanks and other void spaces do not have any safety 
measures to regulate the release of hydrocarbon vapours or 
the variances in tank pressures associated with the marine 
transportation of oil. Due to a lack of cargo piping, the loading/
discharging of oil to/from these non-designated spaces would 
usually be via open manholes on deck. This unregulated 
release of hydrocarbon vapours can be hazardous to personnel 
on board the vessel as well as pose an enhanced fire and/or 
explosion risk.

Unlike cargo oil systems, ballast lines may also link directly to 
the engine room which is a designated non-hazardous zone 
where hot work and other such spark-generating activities are 
carried out. The possibility of hydrocarbon vapours migrating 
to the engine room completes the fire triangle and once again 
escalates the possibility of fire and/or explosion.

The probability of pollution is heightened when carrying oil 
in non-designated spaces. By construction, designated cargo 
oil tanks are located such that they are not directly exposed to 
the sea and the chance of pollution by any breach of integrity 
in these tanks is reduced. Ballast and other non-designated 
spaces do not enjoy this protection and any breach may result 
in a pollution incident. Some of these spaces may not even 
have proper pumping systems and therefore it would not be 
possible to empty the tanks effectively of the oil carried. In 
addition, man entry would not be possible to clean the tanks 
to a standard fit to carry ballast. Ballast tank piping usually only 
provides to discharge over board only. This again will pose a 
pollution problem in case ballast is taken in these uncleaned 
tanks and discharged over board.

We would like to remind our Members of the hazards related to 
such practices and would like to reiterate to all our Members to 
refrain from participating in such activities as it is highly unsafe 
and cover would be compromised in case of any claims arising 
out of the above.

Unsafe carriage of oil cargo in non-designated spaces

Category: Operations
Issue date: 14/04/2014
Area: Worldwides

http://www.shipownersclub.com/

